
To all prospective bidders: 
 
You are being sent this Clarification for the supply of the “Panther Lake Trail Footbridge” for the 
City of Federal Way Parks Department. The following questions have been asked and answers 
in red: 

 
1.       The drawings only detail the vertical pickets on one side of the bridge and rub rail on the other. 

Is that intent of the project or is the intent to have the vertical pickets on both sides?   It is the 
intent to have vertical pickets on both sides.   

 
2.       The plans or specification do not call out a material for the rub rail, is a rub rail required?   A rub 

rail is not required. 
 
3.       The plans call for the bridge to be designed per IBC 2015 and the specs call for the bridge to be 

designed per the AASHTO LFRD Guide Specifications for Design of Pedestrian Bridges. Can you 
please confirm the required design criteria and design loading?  Design the bridge per the 
structural drawings, IBC 2015. 

 
4.       The specs call for a minimum rail height of 42”, which is consistent with IBC, however the 

minimum railing height per AASHTO is 48”, please confirm the minimum rail height. 
        Minimum rail height is 42” 

 
 
Out for bids date: 4/3/2018 
Bid due date: 4/24/2018, 2:00 PM      
Deliver or mail by the 24th to; City Hall 33325 8th Ave S. Federal Way, WA  98003-6325 or 
email quotes to: Robyn.Buck@cityoffederalway.com 
 
If you have any question contact: 
 
 

     
    Stephen Ikerd 
       Parks Deputy Director 
    Certified Arborist PN-1942A 
33325 8th Ave S.  FW, WA 98003 
               253 835-6911 
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